Senator Aquilino Pimentel
President of the Senate
Rm. 606-609 & 1 (New Wing 5/F)
G SIS Bldg., Financial Center
Diokno Blvd
Pasay City
Philippines


Dear Senate President,

With great concern I learned that several bills are currently pending before the Senate that would reintroduce the death penalty for a wide range of offences. The adoption of any of these bills would violate that Second Optional Protocal to the International Convenant on Civil and Political Rights, which was ratified by the Philippines and which categorically prohibits the death penalty. Furthermore, experts on criminology do not find any evidence that the death penality has a unique deterrant effect.

Thus I ask the Senate to oppose all pending bills that include any form of the death penalty. I also ask the Senators to firmly uphold the commitment of the Philippines to all international treaties to which it is a party, including the abolishment of the death penalty.

Sincerely,

